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“A Great place to play golf” - “A Place to be proud of “
Newsletter – April 2018

First new committee meeting held on 10/4. All new members welcomed and purpose maintained i.e. to make Barnsley Golf Club a “Great Place to Play Golf” and a “Place to be Proud of” by making decisions that will add value to that vision. Like everyone else we are bound by budget constraints so we have to prioritise. Our focus will be to generate income and make those priority decisions. The committee would like your focus to be making comments and suggestions to help us achieve our goal. You can find comments/suggestion forms on the small table in the clubhouse 1st Tee entrance 
Captains Charity        “Matthew’s A Friend In Me”

Matthew died of an inoperable brain tumour in March 2012. Since then his family have been raising money to offer financial support to families going through the unthinkable times of childhood cancer. In addition to the various Captains’ Charity events throughout the year there’s also a collection box on the bar. Close consultation with Sheffield Children’s Hospital ensures all the money collected is used in the best way possible.
 
Hedgehogs
We have had our first winter season using hedgehogs and the Greenkeeper’s, Committee’s  & Pros reviews are in. First impressions of Year 1 are good. I think we all have to agree there is definitely more grass on the fairways and far less bare patches. Same again next year.

Seniors
16 man teams competed in our first 2018 match with Wath Golf Club. We lost 5½ to 2½ but we had a lovely friendly game. Great hospitality. Next one is at home on Tuesday 15/5 when we will play host to Phoenix Seniors. Get your names on the sheet if you are interested. Thanks to Terry Hardy for organising everything





Suggestions April 2018
	Suggestion
	Decision

	22. Recommend using rubber tees on mats  - Quicker and easier
23.Relocate 15th winter 
      Green – Less boggy 
      around green

23. –Create wood sculpture from tree stump on 5th tee – Memorable course feature – look good
24. Remove all stakes from mature trees. 
	Not everyone can use or like using rubber tees. Ben to ensure new effective tee holes for next winter

 Been considered before and difficult to relocate without creating other boggy areas. Latest thinking is Ben will rotate walking areas and consider locating green before the ditch without affecting Par 5 status
Like the idea. All the cosmetic alterations improve the Barnsley experience. Other priorities like clubhouse furniture replacement, means no budget at the moment. Would like to consider in the future. 

Greenkeeper informed and will be done    



Rule of the Month
Red Staked Water Hazzard
If your ball is in a Red Staked lateral water hazard, in addition to the options for a ball in a Yellow Staked water hazard (see below), under penalty of one stroke, you may drop within two club-lengths of, and not nearer the hole than:
· the point where the ball last crossed the margin of the hazard, or
· a point on the opposite side of the hazard equidistant to the hole from the point where the ball last crossed the margin.
Yellow Staked Water Hazards Options:
1. Play it out of the hazard
2. Play from the spot of the previous shot – 1 shot penalty
3. Drop the ball behind the water hazard BUT you must keep the point where the original ball last crossed the margin of the hazard between you and the hole. So look at the flagstick and draw an imaginary line from it to the point where your ball last crossed the margin of the hazard. Then continue that line as far back as you want. You can drop your ball anywhere on that line  – 1 shot penalty
Repair that pitch mark
Replace that Divot
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